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Reminders 
4 March – 22 March 
 PSG Meetings  
Friday 15 March 
 SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 NAPLAN 

Monday 18 March 
 NAPLAN 

 HARMONY WEEK  

Friday 22 March 
 Caritas Ks at 9:30am 

 Sandhurst Switches Off  

Tuesday 26 March 
 Holy Week Stations of the Cross 2:30pm 
Thursday 28 March 
 Last day of Term 1: early dismissal 2:30pm 

Monday 15 April 
 First day of Term 2 
Thursday 25 April 

 ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
Friday 26 April 

 PUPIL FREE DAY – Staff Spirituality Day 

 

Tuckshop 2024 – Term 1 
Week 7  
Fri 15 March Kristy Prowse 
12:30pm-3pm Kanji Jackson 
    Viv Bortolotto 
 
Week 8  
Thurs 21 March Bec O’Sullivan 
12:30pm-3pm 
 
Fri 22 March  
12:30pm-3pm Tandy Jackson 
    Kate Fitzgibbon 
    Sarah Gifford 
    Hollie Warren 
    Chantelle Chatterton 
 
Week 9 – Last day of term 
Thurs 28 March Andrea Dahlin 
12:30pm-2:30pm Alycia Hatzi 
    Bree Bortolotto 
    Simon Bortolotto 
 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
 
16 & 17 March  Dalrymple (1M)  
    Harrop (6H)   
 
23 & 24 March  Hatzi-Moore (Fdn D) 
    McGilchrist (3M)   
 
Term Break       
 
13 & 14 April Wharton (5K) 
    Straub (Fdn W) 

 

 

“  
Dear Families, 
 

 
  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Families, 

 

On Sunday we celebrate the feast day of St. Patrick. St. Patrick 
led an incredible life. Whilst he is the patron saint of Ireland he 
was born in Roman Britain in the late 4th century. He was 
kidnapped at the age of 16 and taken to Ireland as a slave. He 
escaped but returned about 432 to convert the Irish to 
Christianity. 
 

I share with you a beautiful St. Patrick’s Prayer 
 

May the Strength of God pilot us. 
May the Power of God preserve us. 
May the Wisdom of God instruct us. 

May the Hand of God protect us. 
May the Way of God direct us. 

May the Shield of God defend us. 
May Christ be with us! 

May Christ be before us! 
May Christ be in us, 
Christ be over all! 

  
 

Snake Season 
Over the past two weeks we have sighted 2 small snakes in our school 
setting.  
I ask that you help keep our children safe by speaking with your 
child/ren about: 

• Being vigilant (aware not alarmed) 
• Keeping well away from any snake that they see 
• Keeping others well away from snakes 
• Notifying an adult immediately 

 

Prepare to change over to winter uniform 
The weather, over the next 6-8 weeks, can vary greatly in 
temperature.  Subsequently, for the first four weeks of Term 2 students 
are still able to wear their summer uniform.  However, all students are 
required to be in the Winter uniform by Monday 6 May.  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and learn.  
We pay our respects to the elders and commit to working for reconciliation and justice.  
 
people. 

Newsletter No. 4 – March 14, 2024 
(Term 1 – Week 7) 

 
“To live learn and grow in God’s love.” 

“The deeds you do may be the only sermon 
some persons will hear today.”                       St 

Francis of Assisi 
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2025 Enrolment Process 

Applications are called from parents wishing to enrol children in Foundation (Prep) and other 
classes at St. Francis of the Fields Primary School for the 2025 school year. 
Children may be enrolled to start school in February of the year in which they turn five, provided 
their birthday is on or before 30 April. 
  
Parents and students are also invited to our 
School Open Week: 29 April - 3 May from 9.00am to 3.30pm.  
Please come along and be given a student-led guided tour through our school. 
 

Principal Learning Tours for prospective parents will be held on: 
Monday 29 April at 5.00pm 

Tuesday 30 April at 9.30am 

Wednesday 1 May at 12.30pm 

  
An Information evening will be held for all parents on Thursday 2nd May at 7.30pm 

in the St. Francis of the Fields School Basketball Stadium.  
  
If unable to attend our School Open week, please feel free to make an appointment to view our 
excellent teaching and learning environment. St. Francis of the Fields Primary School will be 
open from 8.30am to 5.00pm most days for any interested members of the public. 
  
Parents are advised that enrolments close on Friday 24 May 2024 at 4.00pm. 
  
Enquiries:  School Office (03) 5439 3191 

See our website www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au for our Information Booklet 
and enrolment application forms.  
 

Please note the following dates: 
 

• Monday 15 April 2025 Enrolment’s Open 

• Friday 24 May       Closing date for 2025 Enrolments 

• Friday 7 June       Enrolment offers made to all Bendigo Primary students 
Friday 2  

Bendigo parents must accept/decline enrolments by this day. Enrolment positions will be 
re-allocated if not accepted by this date. 
  

Parents & Friends Meeting - Tonight  
All parents are invited to attend the Parents & Friends meeting tonight. The meeting will be held at 7.30pm 
in the school staff room. All welcome!  
  

 

Term 1 Holidays 
Please note that Term 1 ends on Thursday 28 March at 2.30pm.  I hope all families have a safe and 
enjoyable  holiday.  Term 2 resumes on Monday 15 April. 
  

Term 2 Public Holidays & Pupil Free Days 
Just letting all families know that St. Francis of the Fields Primary School will be closed on the following 
dates in Term 2: 

• ANZAC day                                                 Thursday 25 April 
• Staff Spirituality Day - Pupil Free Day                 Friday 26 April 
• King’s Birthday Holiday                                        Monday 10 June 
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Preps start full time 
Our beautiful Preps have begun full weeks at school from March 13. Thank you to all parents for supporting 
your children on the rest days - the children have certainly needed the break.  

  

School Photos 
All family photos will be taken on Friday, 15 March.  As a school, we 
organise for each family photo to be taken, therefore avoiding any 
families being missed in the process.  It is up to your family whether 
you choose to order these. Today, all families will have received 
individual codes for their children’s photos.  Please keep these   

   codes safe as you will need them to log in and order all photos.  
 

Assembly  
6Z will lead our next school assembly on Friday 22 March from 2.45pm in the Shed.  All parents, 
grandparents and guardians are most welcome to attend.  
  
Shed Unavailability –  
Please note, the ‘Shed’ will be unavailable for training use on the following dates in Term 1: 
 Thursday 14 March – School Photos 
 Friday 15 March – School Photos 
 Tuesday 26 March lunchtime – Holy Week Stations of the Cross 

 
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 

Principal 
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School TV 

In this edition of SchoolTV - FRIENDSHIP & BELONGING 

 
 

Learning how to make new friends and keep them involves a number of skills every young person needs to 

understand and develop. For some these skills will come very naturally, allowing them to easily move 

between different friendship groups, sharing their experiences and opening up to new people. For 

others, this can be much harder to navigate. Belonging to a group that is like-minded with similar 

interests is highly beneficial to a young person’s wellbeing. It gives them a sense of security helping 

them feel valued which in turn builds their confidence. 

 
Positive friendships are an important part of the journey to adulthood. Adult carers can support their 

child or teenager by providing guidance in the many social and emotional skills required for a healthy 

relationship. This will help them to obtain, retain and maintain friendships. However, not all friendships 

are regarded as positive. Sometimes young people develop negative or toxic friendships. Therefore it is 

also important for them to learn how to identify, avoid or deal with such a friendship. 

In this edition of SchoolTV, adult carers can learn how to support their young person’s friendship so 

that they experience a sense of belonging.  
 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this edition of SchoolTV and we always 

welcome your feedback. If you have any concerns about your child, please contact the school counsellor 

for further information or seek medical or professional help. 
 

Here is the link to the Friendship & Belonging edition of SchoolTV 

https://sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/friendship-belonging 

 

Regards, 
 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing.    
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RE News… 
CARITAS Ks  
On Friday 22 March at 9:30am, all students will walk the track in solidarity with  
people from around the world who every day need to cover many kilometres  
to fetch water, obtain food, get to school or market, or simply to survive. This will  
be a fundraiser and an awareness raising event for our community.  
 

We invite our families to join us for prayer at 9:30 am in the shed and to walk the track  
in solidarity with all those people in vulnerable communities around the world.  
 

Our students have been learning about the work of Caritas and how the money we  
raiser help people around the world  
 

The Social Justice Leaders will continue the work they began at the Just Leadership Day last year to share with all 
classes why Caritas Ks is such a significant day for us at St Francis of the Fields. They have much to share about the 
need for justice in our world and how the principles of Catholic Social Teaching guide us all in our lives to live justly. 
Well done to these student leaders who are making a difference at our school through their work and 
commitment.  
 

The students have received their sponsorship forms with the school’s QR Code to collect sponsors and share the 
code with them for their online donations. Please use the school’s QR Code here or this link to our school’s 
fundraising page.  

            
 

 
PROJECT COMPASSION                                                                                                       
Dear Project Compassion Parents,  

Just checking in to see how you're doing on your Project Compassion Parent adventure this year.  

We hope you're finding fun and creative ways to sprinkle a bit of compassion into your family's daily life. Whether 
it's kicking the daily coffee habit or trading your car for a stroll to work, remember that every small sacrifice makes 
a huge difference!   

If you haven't already, we encourage you to donate to our Caritas Ks fundraiser, share your Lenten commitment 
and invite your friends, family and colleagues to sponsor your commendable efforts. Every dollar raised becomes a 
beacon of hope for families worldwide.  

Thank you for standing in solidarity with those who need it most.                                                                                        
We appreciate your dedication to sowing the seeds of empathy,                                                                                       
kindness and lasting change, both within our kids and ourselves.  
  
How is your experience as a Project Compassion Parent going?                                                                            Got any 
feedback? We’d love to hear from you!                                                                      Drop us a line at 
projectcompassion@caritas.org.au    

Together, let's make 2024 a year filled with giving, sharing and                                                                                             
leaving a positive mark on the world! Scan the QR code to join                                                                                                  
a community of growing Project Compassion Parents!    
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LENTEN RETREAT  
We have two more of our weekly Lenten Retreats for staff and 
families.  Each Wednesday morning, you are invited to join us in the 
chapel at 8:00 am for a time of quiet, reflective time to stop and be still, 
to pray and meditate. Drop in for five or ten minutes or stay for as long 
as possible. We hope that this time will provide you with an opportunity for spiritual renewal during the 
season of Lent.  
 

EARTHCARE  
Tomorrow, Friday 15 March our Earthcare Team will be participating 
 in a Ecological Spirituality Retreat with Kylie Smith, Education  
Officer CES Ltd. We invite any families that would like to join our  
Earthcare Team to contact me – Lisa Hitchcock by  
email lhitchcock@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au or phoning the  
school. We are looking forward to another year of great leadership  
to help us all care for all of creation by our passionate student  
leaders.  
 

 
day.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Lisa Hitchcock 
Catholic Identity Leader 

 

EARTH HOUR 

Take time out for nature and join the world’s biggest movement to protect our planet! 

Earth Hour has grown to become much more than switching your lights off, but that 
iconic switch-off moment is still an important part of Earth Hour.  

Millions of participants around the world will switch off their lights at 8:30pm local 
time on Saturday 23 March to demonstrate their support of the environment.  

 
This year will be an Earth Hour like no other – individuals, schools, businesses and 
communities across Australia and around the world will come together and raise 

critical funds to support a healthy future for people and nature.   
 

You have the power to create a brighter future for our planet. 
 

No matter how you get involved this Earth Hour, your support will help WWF-Australia 
continue important conservation work to combat biodiversity loss and the impacts of 

climate change.  

The funds you raise will power our shared mission to Regenerate Nature by 2030 and 
create a world where people live in harmony with nature. 

We need YOU to help protect wildlife and the planet – we can't do this without you!  

For more information visit - https://www.earthhour.org.au/ 

  

REGISTER  

 

 

 

SANDHURST SWITCHES OFF – 
On Friday 22 March, here at St Francis of the Fields we will once 
again be participating in the Diocesan Sandhurst Switches Off! 

We invite our families to join in at home by switching off the lights 
and reducing the use of electricity for an hour, part or for the whole 
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PE News… 
Upcoming Sporting Dates: 
• School Cross Country THURS 18th April- 9.15am start (more details to come) 

 
Running/ Cross Country Preparation: 
Each Monday and Wednesday at recess, we have been offering the students an opportunity to improve their 
running capacity and technique. We alternate having a session in the sports shed, where the focus is on running 
drills and technique and the other session where students can improve their aerobic capacity. We aim for these to 
be short, but effective. We hope to see more students join over the coming weeks, especially with the school cross 
country right around the corner! Students are encouraged to check the PE notice board outside the shed for any 
changes. 

 
Divisional Swimming Sports: 
At the Divisional swimming event on Monday 4th of March, we had 22 students represent our school. Once again, 
our students demonstrated wonderful behaviour and sportsmanship. We also had many outstanding 
performances! Congratulations to all involved. A special congratulations and good luck to the students finishing in 
1st place, as they have progressed through to the upcoming Regional swim meet. Thank you also Mrs Zealley for 
your support with this event.  
 
 
 
 

 

 
Results: 

 

 
 
Relays: 
Girls Open Medley- 2nd    Milanke Hassebrok, Willow Wardell, Jade Hayward, Darcy Rodda 
12/13 Boys- 4th                  Nate Malone, Will Munro, Andeon Haasbroek, Alex Kelly 
12/13 Girls- 1st                   Willow Wardell, Darcy Rodda, Lily Diss, Jade Hayward 
11 Girls- 3rd                        Makayla Jackson, Lilah Maddern, Mackenzie Jackson, Milanke Haasbroek 
10 Boys- 3rd                        Max Nielsen, Quade Baker, Iden Lau, Joshua Rodda 
10 Girls- 2nd                       Matisse Wardell, Bella Hope, Maggie Mansfield, Eloise Rodda 

 
Catholics- Apologies, a missed result from last fortnights newsletter. 
Breaststroke:Lucy Fidler- 2nd 

 
Regional Swimming Sports: 
On Tuesday the 12th of March, we had 5 students head to Swan Hill to compete in the Regional Swim competition. 
It's an extremely cut throat business, with only first place making it onto the State Championships next term. Our 
girls swam exceptionally well and should be very proud of their efforts! We certainly are. Josh swam extremely well 
and we can’t wait for him to represent our school at the upcoming State Championships! 
All the very best!! 
Results: 
1st in the boys 10 year 50m Breaststroke- Joshua Rodda 
2nd in the 12/13 Girls 4X50m Freestyle Relay- Willow Wardell, Darcy Rodda, Lily Diss, Jade Hayward 

 
 

Freestyle:  
Bella Hope- 4th 
Joshua Rodda- 4th 
Jade Hayward- 4th 

 
Breaststroke: 
Joshua Rodda- 1st 
Matisse Wardell- 3rd 
Elsie Bennallack- 5th 

 

Backstroke: 
Jade Hayward- 2nd 
Milanke Haasbroek- 2nd 
Eloise Rodda- 2nd 
Bella Hope- 3rd 
Will Shadbolt- 4th 

 
Butterfly: 
Milanke Haasbroek- 3rd 
Andeon Haasbroek- 5th 
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Dressage: 
On Saturday 2nd March Lily and Imogen Diss represented St Francis in the Girton Grammar  
Interschool Dressage and Showjumping State Qualifier event. Lily won the Overall Primary  
Preliminary Champion and Imogen was very excited to represent St Francis for the first time  
placing 4th overall against a large field of competitors.  
Written By Lily  

 

 
Divisional Tennis: 
On Wednesday 6th of March we had two students compete at the Divisional tennis competition. Both Jade & Xave 
presented our school absolutely brilliantly and both competed exceptionally well. 

 
Congratulations to you both! We’re very proud of your efforts. 

 
Results: 
Xave- 2 wins/ 1 loss  
Jade- 1 win/ 2 losses  

      
 
Bendigo Ford Fun Run:   
The recent Bendigo Fun Run led to a number of great performances by our St Francis community. Individuals could 
choose from a 1km dash, 5km, 10km or dare to tackle the half marathon! We had students, parents and even 
teachers lace up their boots and try their luck.  

• 1km- Ryder Singh,  Alfie Delaney,  Zander O’Keefe, Henry Harrington and Stella Harrington, Max, Sophie 
and Matt Butcher. 

• 5km- Eadie Willis, Lotti Childs, Patsy Childs, Abigail Loorham, Jaxon Blacker, Greta Pollock, Lucy Pollock, 
Sarah Willis, Danny Childs, Melissa & Andrew Loorham, Kate Zealley 

• Abby Kuhne deserves her own line, as she took out the Women’s 5km for the 2nd year in a row!! Can she 
go for the three-peat next year!??! What a fantastic achievement. Congratulations Abby! 

• 10km- Maree O’Connor & Sammy Butcher  
• Half Marathon- Luke Crameri 

Well done to all involved. 
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State Little Athletics:  
Over the long weekend we had Lilah Maddern & Adelaide Ciancio compete at the State titles. 
What a wonderful experience for you both! 
Results: 
Lilah Maddern 
High Jump: 4th 
80mh: 5th 
Adelaide Ciancio 
70m: 14th 

 
Congratulations girls on your efforts and the hard work and consistency it took to make it there! 

     
 
PE Awards: Each assembly week, we present a tuckshop award. 
The criteria for receiving these awards is very straightforward. Students demonstrating outstanding sportsmanship, 
effort and attitude will be the prime candidates for these awards.  
Congratulations:  
Kaley Marsh & Ivy McSwain   
You will receive your award at the next assembly! 

 
Sporting News: Parents, if you news that should be shared in the newsletter, please let me know by emailing 

dcoates@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au  

 
 
 

Danielle Coates & Shannon Baird  
PE Coordinators 
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Science News… 
 
What’s been happening in Grade 2 Science?  

 

 
 
Grade 2’s have ventured their way through Materials. We’ve been bending, cutting and stretching materials to see 
which material has the best property for particular uses. Our experiment this fortnight was about the effects water 
can have on lollies! How far can you stretch a snake? Is a dry snake stretchier than a wet snake. Why does it stretch 
so far? 
The Grade 2’s want to you to try these Science Challenges at home: 

• Can you climb through a piece of paper without using tape? 

• Can you fold a piece of paper (any size) more than 7 times? 

• How far can you stretch a lolly snake before it breaks? 

 
Lastly, if you love Science and a challenge, Sleeks Geeks Primary Competition is for you! 
More information can be found here: https://australian.museum/get-involved/eureka-prizes/sleek-geeks-
science/

 
 

Dear Families, 
 
I am wanting to create a stockpile of materials that the children can use in Science this year and am kindly 
asking for donations of the following items. 
 
Please only bring objects if you have them spare and handy around the home and would like to rehome 
them - there is no need to purchase anything! A handful of bits and pieces would be plenty. Objects might 
include: 

• straws 
• cotton wool 
• feathers 
• pipe cleaners 
• paper plates 
• plastic cups 
• lengths of string 
• scraps of paper, crepe paper, tissue paper, cellophane 
• vinyl cut-offs 
• pre-cut cardboard shapes (e.g., stars) 
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• wrapping paper 
• pop sticks 
• bubble wrap, packing peanuts,  
• polystyrene bits 
• paper towel 
• cardboard rolls (just no toilet rolls please) 
• sponges 
• ribbon 
• paper patty pans 
• tinsel  
• pom poms 
• bottle tops 
• beads 
• small boxes (not from food sources) 

 
Basically, anything crafty! You’d be surprised with what comes in handy! 

 
Please send along any bits and pieces as you find them. I will have a tub near the Grade 1 rooms (near 
the Uniform shop) and also near the Foundation rooms (above the bag lockers). Older children can also 
drop their donations off at the science room (there will a box near the door). 

 
Emma Jensen & Jess Widdicombe 
Science Teachers  
 

 
 

St Francis Basketball 2024 winter Season 
Registrations are NOW OPEN.  

 
The winter season starts April 15 and runs for two terms (Term 2 and Term 3). 
 
Days of play:  
Girls U10&14 Monday, U12 Wednesday  
Boys U10&12 Friday, U14 Wednesday  
Trainings: varied dependant on coach and court availability  
 
Both new and current players wanting to return must complete. 
 
Teams are always searching for coaches, please don’t be afraid to put your hand up. 
 
Registrations close tomorrow – Friday MARCH 15th so please complete ASAP so we can plan 
the teams - we would love to have teams sorted prior to school holidays so we can arrange 
singlet change over etc.  
 
Follow the link below to register 
 
https://forms.gle/VcCCEuj9AX617HtS7 
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Courage and Crowns with Megan Simpson - Year 4, 5, & 6 Mums & Daughters 
We ask all our Year 4, 5 & 6 mums and daughters to register for the last session of this free event that we 
are hosting with Megan Simpson.  Please see your emails for the registration or use this link to Register 
for Courage & Crowns – Thursday March 21.  We can’t wait to see you there. 
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Year Level - Unit Newsletters 
 Foundation - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 1 - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 2 - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 3 - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 4 - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 5 - Term 1, 2024 

 Year 6 - Term 1, 2024 

 
 
Community News… 
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